


























































































































Forum and Green Meadows Intersection Improvements 
Emailed Comments for June 27, 2017 Interested Parties Meeting 

 

1. From: bunkers1206 <bunkers1206@gmail.com> 
Date: Wed, Jun 28, 2017 at 12:13 PM 
Subject: [PubW]: Forum and Greenmeadows 
To: pubw@como.gov 
 

My name is Bob Young @ 1206 Vintage Dr, and I am voicing my opinion regarding 
the traffic signals at the subject site.  We do not want a roundabout at that 
intersection and or a j-turn.  We insist you put in a full four way signal light with left 
turn signals. 

 
2. On Tue, Jun 27, 2017 at 4:03 PM, Jeremy C. <jeremycalton@yahoo.com> wrote: 

My wife and I lived south of that intersection for 10 years 2006-2016 and I delivered 
pizzas (from Domino's on Green Meadows) through that intersection from 1989 - 
1997. 
 
I consider that intersection to be the worst intersection in Columbia due to the 
massive lanes of converging traffic and utter inability for drivers to understand the 
functionality of taking turns at a 4-way/All-Way stop.  It's dangerous, frustrating, and 
inefficient.  I've said since 1992 [after living in Europe] that it needs a roundabout.  I 
have a conflict on Tuesdays at 6 pm and cannot attend today's meeting, but I do feel 
VERY strongly about it. 
 
Please consider contact the Domino's and Sub Shop on Green Meadows...they 
waste hundreds of man-hours each month dealing with that intersection. I'm not sure 
if the Chinese restaurant delivers, but perhaps them, too. 
 
Jeremy Calton 
 
P.S. Chapel Hill and Fairview is awful during rush hour for backing up traffic 
and desperately in need of a roundabout, but at least the intersection is orderly and 
not dangerous. 
 

I should clarify that I don't support a signal because the intersection is only awful 
during rush hour.  Also, I've never ever seen a pedestrian crossing there. Not one 
time.  Adding a light would increase traffic delays from 3 hours a day 5 days a week 
[15 hours] to 24/7 [168 hours].  I would support a signal which flashed yellow for 
Forum and red for Green Meadows most of the week then performed standard 
Green/Yellow/Red during high traffic times. Possibly as long as 7:30 am to 5:30 pm, 
even though there's no need for that most of the day.  Green Meadows does not 
need any priority. I say that as someone who spent over 10 years using Green 
Meadows trying to deliver pizzas in 30 minutes or less.  Virtually all of Columbia's 
lights rely on camera technology (or magnetic sensors) and constantly stop, allowing 
no traffic flow and ensuring that all driving is a series of repeat stops at every single 



light.  The cost in fuel consumption for arbitrarily creating that much stop and go is 
considerable.  The only major exception is the downtown lights which do not use 
sensors and allow E/W traffic flow prioritized over N/S. 

 
Thanks again, 
Jeremy 

 

3. From: JBG6267 via PubW <pubw@como.gov> 
Date: Mon, Jul 3, 2017 at 3:12 PM 
Subject: [PubW]: Forum and Green Meadows Intersection v.1 
To: pubw@como.gov 
 
Ms. Anderson,   I have concerns about a round-about at the intersection.  The traffic 
on Green Meadows Road is less than that on Forum Blvd.  From my home, I will be 
east and westbound on Green Meadows Rd several times a day.  Upon approaching 
a round-about, a driver must yield to traffic from the left (cars that have entered the 
round-about lanes).    With 2 lanes of traffic on Forum entering the round-about, 
Green Meadows traffic crossing Forum will have an additional challenge of safely 
dealing with Forum traffic crossing Green Meadows Rd.   I realize a condition that 
traffic northbound on Forum will be bunched some what with the traffic light at Forum 
and Nyfong, thus allowing Green Meadow's traffic a chance to enter the round-
about.  I do not see that condition with traffic southbound on Forum.  The nearest 
light is Chapel Hill Rd which is too far away to cause the bunching of traffic.  During 
rush hours, waits longer than that presently being experienced now can be expected 
for all Green Meadows traffic.  I say this because of my experiences with round-
about's wherein long lines of close-spaced vehicle traffic do not pause 
before entering the round-about lanes.  Without some means to cause the north and 
southbound Forum traffic to pause, a round-about will only make traffic flow on 
Green Meadows worse than it is now.  The question remains, is the purpose of the 
project to improve traffic flow on Forum  to the detriment of traffic flow on Green 
Meadows Road?   Please contact me if you have any questions.  Regards, JBG, 
PE             
  
Joseph B. Gibbs, PE, 1115 Club Meadows Drive, Columbia, Missouri 65203 
Ph 573-815-0347-----FAX 573-815-0546-----E-Mail: JBG6267@aol.com 
 

4. From: Dave & Michelle Barnard <dave.barnard@hotmail.com> 
Date: Mon, Jul 3, 2017 at 4:12 PM 
Subject: [PubW]: Forum and Green Meadows Intersection 
To: "pubw@como.gov" <pubw@como.gov>, "the6barnards@yahoo.com" 
<the6barnards@yahoo.com> 
 
We support the roundabout as the best option for the Forum and Green Meadows 
intersection and believe that this project should be undertaken as soon as possible. 



The city staff and public works department have invested a great deal of time and 
study on this project and the various options.  In their judgment the roundabout is the 
best choice when considering safety and traffic flow issues and the cost is in the 
same ballpark as the other options.  It seems that we city taxpayers are paying for 
the city staff to do their job only to have it undone by a few local residents who 
somehow are able to sway decision making by the city council.  I would not desire to 
have a major construction project in my front yard either, but we really need to look 
at what is best for the whole community when we are dealing with a major 
intersection of arterial roads.  It makes no sense to hire the engineers and other 
highly educated and experienced personnel to develop the optimal plans if this is not 
going to be given the proper weight by the city council when considering how to 
proceed. 

In general we have been pleased to see more roundabouts during the 7 years we 
have lived in Columbia.  It is apparent that as more are built, the drivers are getting 
much better at using them correctly.  They keep traffic moving and are safe and look 
nice too if built well.  We really can't believe that you would actually be considering a 
traffic light at this intersection.  This would result in more cars sitting at lights wasting 
time and gas.  The J turn options are also just adding miles to our drive every day 
and would likely divert traffic to side streets. 

It is also noted that the Bicycle/Pedestrian Commission is in favor of the 
roundabout.  I myself (David) will usually avoid this intersection on my bike, as I 
prefer to ride on the sidewalks and through the duplex area to the west in order to 
avoid that part of Forum Blvd for safety reasons.  It seems that bike and walker 
safety is also going to be significantly improved and travel expedited with a 
roundabout. 

So, please proceed with the roundabout for the benefit of all and please don't give 
undue weight to a few people who likely lack the knowledge and experience in these 
matters as compared to our paid city staff and volunteer commissions. 

Thank you, 
David and Michelle Barnard 
3261 S Greenfield Ct 
Columbia MO 65203 

 
5. From: Betsy Baker-Rall <bbakerrall@gmail.com> 

Date: Sat, Jul 8, 2017 at 7:04 PM 
Subject: [PubW]: Public Comments - Forum/Green Meadows Intersection 
 

We have used the Forum/Green Meadows Intersection for many years, generally on 
a daily basis and frequently multiple times at different times of day.  We have read 
the 5 options, and feel strongly that either a full signal or a reduced signal are the 
best, least expensive options.   
 



Kenneth and Elizabeth Rall 
1904 Field Stone Court 
Columbia, MO 65203 
bbakerrall@gmail.com 
573-446-1518 
 

6. On Tue, Jul 11, 2017 at 10:30 AM, Judy Kelly <judykelly2012@gmail.com> wrote: 
 

I attended the June 27th meeting and reviewed all of the suggested intersection 
ideas.  From the beginning, I have wanted only the roundabout.  After reviewing the 
suggestions I still want a roundabout.  The alternatives would possibly make the 
residents on the west side of Forum happy.  The alternatives appear to block 
residents driving from the east from left hand turns.  There are many more residents 
who drive to Forum and Green Meadows from the east than residents on the west 
side.  I drive from the east and go left, right, and across.  A roundabout if the only 
answer. 
 
Judy Kelly 
2412 Lynnwood Drive 
Columbia, MO 65203 
Judy Kelly 
judykelly2012@gmail.com 
 

7. From: Steve and Pat Schwartz <schwartz47@hotmail.com> 
Date: Thu, Jul 20, 2017 at 12:57 PM 
Subject: [PubW]: Some Street Lights PLEASE! 
 
Mayor and City Council Members, 
Now, I see there are 4 options for the intersection at Forum Blvd. and Green 
Meadows.  Enclosed are my comments. 
1. The 2 lane Forum and 1 lane Green Meadows was voted down by the City 

Council in September 2016.  This should not even be an option.  This option is 
DANGEROUS.  

2. The J-turns on Highway 63 are long and are still dangerous for people with trucks 
and trailers.  If I have to go through a J-turn every time I want to turn Left, 
I’ll stop shopping at the businesses on Forum Blvd. 

3. As I said at the September 2016 meeting, I do not oppose 1 lane roundabouts.  If 
Ian Thomas’ recommendation to make Forum Blvd. 1 lane with bike and 
pedestrian lane, I would support a roundabout with 1 lane for Forum Blvd. and 1 
lane for Green Meadows. 

4. Otherwise, please install traffic lights or keep the stop signs. 
I’m asking you to keep the residents of the Green Meadows area and the Forum 
Blvd. businesses in mind. 
 
Thanks, Pat Schwartz 
1208 Torrey Pines Drive 
 


